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May 16, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips


Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to present a motion for the Council’s approval confirming Reed Holtgeerts as Director of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).  As a 28-year veteran of the department, Mr. Holtgeerts brings to this position an in-depth knowledge of the corrections field along with an established track record of working with staff to cultivate innovation and excellence.

Mr. Holtgeerts began his career as a Corrections Officer with the former King County Department of Rehabilitation in 1976.  He subsequently served as Sergeant, Lieutenant, Captain, Major, Facility Commander, and Deputy Director.  During this period, he worked in nearly all facets of the corrections operations.  Most notably, he served as the Public Information Officer, Weapons Instructor, Internal Affairs Captain, Shift Supervisor, and Shift Commander.  He also played a key role on the transition team when the Regional Justice Center opened in Kent.  In each of these areas, Mr. Holtgeerts demonstrated his ability to bring out the best in staff and deliver quality services. 
As a manager, Mr. Holtgeerts enhanced his skills through completing the National Institute of Corrections Executive Excellence Program in 2002 and the Mid-Management Course at the Washington Criminal Justice Training Center in 1990.  He is recognized nationally for overseeing the Regional Justice Center, a model direct-supervision facility, and serves on the Editorial Advisory Board for the Correctional Health Care Report published by Civic Research Institute.  
Another hallmark of Mr. Holtgeerts’ style is his focus on building partnerships with law enforcement, the Courts, and the community.  For example, Mr. Holtgeerts reached out into the community by sharing his experiences with the Leadership Institute of South Puget Sound via the Auburn Chamber of Commerce.  In addition, he served as Treasurer of the Kent Downtown Partnership and is well-respected among the South King County business community.  Mr. Holtgeerts also met regularly with law enforcement and corrections managers in South King County.
Throughout his 28-year career with King County, Mr. Holtgeerts has continually mentored staff of DAJD through positive role-modeling, new employee orientation courses and fostering positive relationships locally and nationwide.  I respectfully request the King County Council’s confirmation of Reed Holtgeerts as Director of Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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